## Soil Scientist Board Meeting Minutes January 19, 2012

The Indiana Registry of Soil Scientist Board met on January 19, 2012 at the Camp Camby Conference Center. This meeting was held following the Indiana Association of Professional Soil Classifers winter meeting. Members present were Spence Williams, Don Ruesch, David Lefforge, Gary Steinhardt and John Bonsett.

Minutes of the July 12, 2011 meeting were approved with spelling corrections.

Certificates of registration for Jason E. Shriner II and John S. Laatsch were approved and signed. Gary Steinhardt will arrange for the mailing of these certificates as appropriate. No new applications for registration were presented.

Discussion related to the spring field exercise suggested a southeast area meeting. Suggested dates were May 23 and 24, the test date being May 24. It was suggested this field exercise occur in the Batesville area. Gary Steinhardt indicated he would provide instructional information on soil textures.

The fall tour and field exam is proposed for the northeast corner of Indiana. No specific location has been identified. It is tentatively scheduled for September.

The Board discussed the issue of membership and dues. It appears dues for Larry Huber and Jim Brown are overdue.

John Bonsett, Secretary

1 st droft 1/23/2002